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Attachment 1 – Consideration of Community Views 
 
The Department exhibited the modification from 24 January 2019 until 8 February 2019 (16 days) and received a 
submission from Council and one public objection.   
 
Council did not object to the modification.  
 
The Department also undertook the following consultation activities: 

• exhibited the proposal on the Department’s website, at Service NSW centres and at Council’s offices 

• advertised the proposal in the Central Courier on 23 January 2019. 
 
The key issues raised by the community (including in submissions) and considered in the Department’s 
Assessment Report and by the decision maker include view loss, urban design, residential amenity and bicycle 
parking. Other issues are addressed in detail in the Department’s Assessment Report. 

 

Issue Consideration 

Urban design 

• The inclusion of additional louvres to the roof 

would be a further detracting element of the 

roof design. 

 

Assessment 

In its assessment of the approved development the IPC considered 
the roof element was acceptable with regard to form and materials.  

The roof form would not be altered by the proposed amendments. The 
materials and design of the additional louvres would be consistent 
with the existing louvres in the approved roof. 

Conditions/Response 

No amendments to conditions are proposed, noting there is an 
existing condition requiring the submission of the final schedule of 
materials to the Secretary prior to the issue of the relevant 
Construction Certificate. 

Residential amenity 

• Confirmation should be provided that the 

proposed amended units can be naturally 

cross ventilated. 

 

Assessment 

The Department considers the units can be naturally cross-ventilated.  

Conditions/Response 

No amendments to conditions are proposed. 

Bicycle parking 

• The provision of increased car parking should 

not be at the expense of providing the 

required bicycle parking provision. 

 

Assessment 

The Applicant has confirmed 58 bicycle parking spaces will be 
provided in the individual storage areas for each unit. This represents 
one space per unit and is consistent with SDCP 2012 requirements. 

Conditions/Response 

The Department proposes to amend Condition B30 to increase the 
required number of bicycle parking spaces from 56 to 58. 

 

  

 

 


